Chamber Update:  News From The Monroeville/Monroe County Chamber of Commerce, June 30, 2009


AERN Update:  On June 25th AERN (Alabama Entrepreneurial Research Network) partners gathered in Tuscaloosa for the Annual Meeting.  AERN was initiated in 2000 to provide resources to rural counties.  AERN provides local partners with a toolkit of resources to assist with small business development.  The toolkit, consisting of reference books, computer technology, business planning software, and an extensive library of business research materials resides in the offices of the Monroeville/Monroe County Chamber of Commerce.  The resources are available to the public at no cost.  In addition, the chamber works with the University of Alabama Small Business Development Center, The Women’s Business Center in Mobile, and the University of South Alabama Small Business Development Center to provide seminars, marketing forums, and small business loan information to consumers.  AERN is co-directed by Paavo Hanninen and Annette Watters of the University of Alabama College of Commerce.  They recently added Adelaide Wood as Outreach Coordinator.  There are currently 14 counties in the AERN.   Please contact the chamber office or come in to utilize AERN and its resources to assist you and your business!

______________________________________________________________________________

Notes from the AERN Annual Meeting:  From Speaker Kristy Reynolds, PhD – & Associate Professor of Management and Marketing, Culverhouse College of Commerce, University of Alabama: Retailing in Small Town Alabama and Beyond:  Challenges and Opportunities

Speaker Kristy Reynolds delivered an inspirational address, beginning “In 42 years of retailing, we’ve never seen such difficult times for the consumer.” (Quote by Brian J. Dunn, CEO, Best Buy).

According to Reynolds, consumer spending has driven 70% of the United States economy for the past three decades.  Consumer spending ballooned wildly between 2000 and 2007.  Three major changes have occurred since 2007, which we as retailers/business persons need to understand:

The deleveraging of the consumer/destruction of consumer credit:  It may take as many as 10 or more years to get back to spending levels of 2007.  The message: Consumer spending will not get the U. S. out of its present recession. 

A new era of frugality:  Being thrifty and frugal is in vogue. Young people in their 20’s are cutting back.  Consumers are strategically managing their budgets, and doing more with less.  We have entered a new era of depression era values—this will stay with us for the long haul.  

Changes in consumer shopping behavior:  Consumers are delaying any major purchases, buying more Private Label Products in both food and apparel.  

Companies that are doing well in the recession include:

· Aldi, a German supermarket chain that sells only their own Private Label items. Even their beer is private label.  They compete head to head with Walmart on price, and are expanding rapidly.  There are currently 4 of these stores in the Birmingham area.  

· Walmart:  No one has better consumer research and demographic data.  

· Subway and McDonald’s:  Casual dining is in.  People are purchasing the basics.  Both of these chains deliver a lot for the money.  People today want less of the white tablecloth dining experience, and more sidewalk casual.  
How can small town retailers/restaurants compete?  In this economy, service and communication are key!  Add value with extras—look at shopping convenience and service.  Safeway and Publix are two national chains that are faring well, through excellence in customer service. (Publix has the second highest annualized sales per square foot of any grocery store in the United States, Whole Foods is first).  Publix offers menus for the week, based on their sale items.  Safeway conducts cooking and other classes in the store for its customers.   If you have inventory items that you have already paid for, consider offering these at major discounts to your customers.  Add give aways.  Examples are:  free alterations with purchase of apparel, free monogramming on accessories, free drinks or desserts, free installation for appliance purchases, or a free service call. For restaurants and bars, the news is:  people are not cutting back on alcohol.  Many restaurants are half sizing entrees, or offering a lot of small menu items.  When people spend less on food, they spend more on wine.  Consider offering all inclusive menus at a good price.  However, discount wisely to stay in business.  
Merchandising Tips:   According to Reynolds, fashion cycles are changing.  She offered these tips:

· Keep orders to a minimum. 
· Order fewer items. 
· Avoid markdowns.  
· Keep a limited supply of high price merchandise (luxury merchandising is in a nose dive).  
· Order less expensive items. 
· Know your customer.  
· Offer distinctive and relevant items for your target market. 
· Cater to niche markets. 
· Consignment shops are also thriving in this market.  
· Vintage is in!   

Special events and special treatment:  The message is—People are paying for experiences more than for “stuff.”  Events are up 20%.  Consider special in-store events for your customers.  Work with a local charity.  Partner in a community venture.
Employees:  Continue to cultivate and train your valued employees.  Do not cut back on customer service.  Learn from others’ mistakes.  Circuit City cut back on its customer service and met its demise. Have a forward focus.  Advertise. Keep your name in the public eye.   Control costs.  There are opportunities in retail.  Assets and talent are both cheap!  Better days are ahead—but some of these shopping trends may be with us for several years, as we transition from a period of excess, to get back to basics.   This is good news for small towns, as people will tend to shop closer to home.  The buzz:  Small is the new Big!  
Sales Tax Holiday – August 7th – August 9th, 2009:  During this 3-day period, the state’s four percent sales tax, and the city and county sales taxes, are waived on:  Clothing priced at $100 or less; School supplies priced at $50 or less; Books valued at $30 or less; textbooks valued at $50 or less; Computers and computer equipment with a sale price of $750 or less.   Shop smart, shop local:  Invest in Your Community!
National Issues:
Help Prevent The Premature Elimination of an Alternative Fuels Mixture Tax Credit:  Mr. George Landegger and Alabama River Pulp have been involved in a grassroots effort to prevent the premature elimination of an alternative fuels mixture tax credit.  Recently, Senate leaders Baucus and Grassley issued a proposal which eliminates the eligibility of fuel derived from the processing of pulp and paper.  The tax credit is essential to the continued economic welfare of the pulp and paper industry, particularly in this economy.  The tax credit has allowed Alabama River Pulp to operate at full capacity.  The Senate is accepting public comments until July 10, 2009 on the Baucus-Grassley Proposal. Please let your voice be heard!  Please send an email voicing your opposition to the elimination of this tax credit, including your full name and mailing address, to:  altfuelscredit@finance-dem.senate.gov.  For further information regarding this matter, please contact Peggy Jaye at ARP, 251/743-8292.
A National Issue:  “The Employee Free Choice Act”, aka Card Check – Please contact your senators and representatives and let them know your stance on this issue.  According to the U. S. Chamber of Commerce:  “The existing law honors a worker’s right to a private ballot.” Currently, workers sign cards indicating interest in an election.  The union and the employer then have a chance to make their case before workers vote in a federally supervised private election.  If the union wins more than 50% of the vote, they are certified and collective bargaining begins.  Card check would effectively eliminate private elections.  Under Card Check, if more than 50% of workers at a plant sign a card, the NLRB would have to certify the union and a private ballot election would be prohibited, even if workers want one.  
In addition, under a Card Check Organizing Campaign, a union has no obligation to tell an employer it is launching an organizing drive.  There are additional adverse implications for employers and the workplace under this proposed program.  For more information, please view the following website:  http://secretballot.voteforbusiness.net.  Click on “Labor”, then download the pdf regarding Card Check.  
Member News:

Beehive Coffee & Books has instituted a bicycle delivery service in the downtown area.  If you are in the mood for that morning coffee, tea, or specialty drink, and just cannot get away from the office, call the Beehive for delivery, Tuesdays – Fridays, 8:30 a.m to 10:30 a.m., 251/575-4193, Minimum order is $3.00.  Also, wi-fi is now available at Beehive!
Monroeville Medical Clinic has opened a Medi-Weightloss Clinic at its office at 16 Medical Center Drive in Monroeville.  Office renovations were done by Hammer, Inc.; furnishing and interior design services by Hainje’s.  The office manager/counselor is Dori Fry; Kristi Armstrong, Receptionist; Tammy Knight, Nurse; and Larry Hood, Executive Director.  Physicians are Dr. Sage Smith and Dr. Carl Martens.  Hours for the clinic are 8:30 am – 5pm Monday, Wednesday and Thursday; 9am – 6pm Tuesday; 8:30 am – 4pm Friday.  The Medi-Weightloss Clinic covers the counties of Monroe, Wilcox, Butler, Escambia, Clarke and Conecuh.  It is a physician supervised three-step clinic to help you lose weight quickly and keep it off.  This represents a $250,000 investment in our local economy.  For further information, check the company’s website at http://mediweightloss.com, or call 251/575-9227.
Mockingbird Farmers Market has opened in Monroeville on Tuesdays, from 3pm – 6pm on the campus of Alabama Southern Community College.  Follow the white tents and visit the Farmers Market for locally grown produce, jams and jellies, etc.   If you are a grower and want to exhibit, contact Monroeville City Hall at 251/575-2081.   Prepared foods are also allowed as long as you follow health department regulations in your preparation.  Contact Monroe County Health Department at 251/575-3109.  If you miss the Tuesday market, visit Frisco City on Saturday mornings for their market on the grounds of the Jones House.  
Tom’s Town and Country opened on Friday, June 19th, at its location on Alabama Highway 41, north of Monroeville.  Owners are Thomas and Lucendia Broughton. The store sells gas, groceries, has a hot breakfast bar, pizza, barbecue, etc.  Hours are 4:30 a.m. – 10:00 p.m. Sunday through Thursday and 4:30 a.m. to 11:00 p.m. Friday and Saturday.   The store also has some delicious homemade cakes by Lucendia!  For further information, call 251/743-2797.  

Chamber Office News:  The Monroeville/Monroe County Chamber offices will move effective August 1, 2009, to 86 North Alabama Avenue (former office of George Elbrecht, Attorney-at-Law and District Judge).  The building was in continuous use as a bank until the mid-1990’s when it was purchased by Elbrecht and renovated for his law office.  In the 1970’s the old First National Bank merged with the Monroe County Bank, and this building served as an office of the latter until its acquisition by Elbrecht.  In June, 2009, as the first major linchpin in Mayor Mike Kennedy’s Downtown Redevelopment Initiative, it was announced that Elbrecht has donated $100,000 of the $200,000 purchase price of the building to the City of Monroeville. Chamber President Bryan Jones and Kennedy have worked out a favorable lease for the Chamber, and the office will become The Monroeville/Monroe County Chamber of Commerce Office & Visitors Center.  Bryan Jones comments, “We at the Chamber of Commerce are grateful to Mayor Kennedy and the City Council and the City of Monroeville, as well as to George Elbrecht, for making this very attractive office available to us.  We look forward to having an Open House in September of 2009 to welcome our chamber members and community partners to our new home.”

OnMedia Event For Small to Medium Size Businesses:

Join the chamber and OnMedia at the Water Tower, Monroeville, on July 22nd at 9am, 1pm, or 3pm for a 30/40 minute session regarding a unique advertising opportunity to be subsidized by OnMedia.  This is an opportunity to grow your business this year.  Reply to OnMedia at 888/819-9399, ext. 6811, and you will receive a confirmation certificate

qualifying you for a drawing for a 32-inch television.  

Calendar of Events:  Events calendars for July/August 2009 are enclosed.  To submit events on the calendar, or to get more detailed information regarding scheduled events, click on the chamber webpage at http://www.monroecountyal.com; Go to Calendar.  You may also submit your own events online through this system.

Dr. John Johnson:   We have been blessed for 20 years with having Dr. Johnson as President of Alabama Southern Community College.  He has transformed the college into one of the most beautiful and technologically advanced community colleges in the nation.  In doing so, he has also changed our community.  We wish him continued success as he enters a new era—and one which we hope will also continue to transition our region for the better!  Thank you, Dr. Johnson!
Monroe County “Leadership Now”:  The Monroeville/Monroe County Chamber of Commerce is accepting applications for the Class of 2009-2010.  The 2008/09 Class held its final class on Wednesday, May 27th at Claiborne Place in Monroeville.  Graduates of the program for 2008/09 are:  Aleshia Betts, City of Monroeville; Michael Barnes, Alabama River Pulp; Sandy Burson, First National Bank; JoAnn Stifflemire, Bank Trust; La Shannon Hollinger, Alabama Southern; Dr. Melissa Haab, Alabama Southern; Jessica Lowell, United Bank; Vince DiFranco, Monroe County Hospital; Pam Mixon, Monroe County Hospital; Patrick Moody, Attorney; Jeanie Smith, Superior Bank; Kim Sheffield, Monroe County Hospital; Rod Sims, Monroeville Fire/Rescue Department; Felicia Pettis, Monroeville/Monroe County Chamber of Commerce.  Applications may be downloaded from the Chamber webpage at http://www.monroecountyal.com; or call the chamber office at 251/743-2879.  The schedule begins on Thursday, September 24th with the Opening Retreat.  Course tuition is $500 and some partial scholarships may be available.  
Mockingbird Court:  The Monroeville/Monroe County Chamber of Commerce is recruiting applicants for the 2009/2010 Mockingbird Court.  Applications are available at the chamber office.  Application deadline is July 17th; interviews are set for August 5th.  Applicants must live in Monroe County and be rising juniors or seniors in high school with an overall GPA of 85.  The Sponsors for the Court for the 2009/2010 year are Felicia Pettis, Chamber Office Manager, and Stephanie Rogers, Monroe County Heritage Museums.  For further information, please contact the chamber office at 251/743-2879.
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July - 2009
Sun
Mon
Tue
Wed
Thu
Fri
Sat
 
1
2
3
First Friday at Beehive Coffee & Books
4
Monroeville's 4th of July Fireworks Show
5
6
Project Good News
7
Mockingbird Farmers Market

Kiwanis Club

Project Good News
8
Monroeville Rotary Club

Project Good News
9
Project Good News
10
Project Good News
11
12
13
14
Mockingbird Farmers Market

Kiwanis Club
15
Scenes and Stories of Monroeville: "TKAM" Seminar

Monroeville Rotary Club
16
17
18
19
20
21
Mockingbird Farmers Market

Kiwanis Club
22
Monroe County History Tour

OnMedia Advertising Opportunity

Coffee with Sylvia

Monroeville Rotary Club
23
24
25
26
27
28
Mockingbird Farmers Market

Kiwanis Club
29
Monroeville Rotary Club
30
31
 
August - 2009
Sun
Mon
Tue
Wed
Thu
Fri
Sat
 
1
2
3
4
Mockingbird Farmers Market

Kiwanis Club
5
Mockingbird Court 2009-2010 Interviews

Monroeville Rotary Club
6
7
2009 Alabama Sales Tax Holiday
8
MCHS 1999 Class Reunion

2009 Alabama Sales Tax Holiday
9
2009 Alabama Sales Tax Holiday
10
Monroe County Public Schools First Day of School
11
Kiwanis Club
12
Monroeville Rotary Club

Monroe Academy First Day of School
13
14
MCHS Class of 1969 Reunion
15
Monroe Health Foundation Diabetes 5k Walk/Run

MCHS Class of 1969 Reunion
16
17
18
Kiwanis Club
19
Monroeville Rotary Club

Congressman Jo Bonner Town Hall Meeting
20
Monroe County United Way Business Booster's Luncheon
21
22
23
24
25
Kiwanis Club
26
Coffee with Sylvia

Monroeville Rotary Club
27
28
29
30
31
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